PLVD MAY MEETING
PILLSBURY LAKE VILLAGE DISTRICT·FRIDAY, MAY 10, 2019·2 MINUTES1 Read
Present: Commissioner Strittmatter, Commissioner Scott, Commissioner Vasquez, Treasurer Jamie Dow. Absent: Clerk Marcia Pawlowski. Commissioner Strittmatter made a motion to open the meeting at 6:05 pm. Seconded by Commissioner Scott and unanimously approved. Minutes of the May 08, 2018 meeting were not read. They are available in the Grapevine and on the website http://groups,yahoo.com/group/Pillsburvlake. Treasurers Report Jamie Dow, Treasurer shared there is one pending bill: WSO $1,620.00. Commissioner Strittmatter made a motion to pay this bill, seconded by Commissioner Scott and unanimously approved. The following customers are 60+ days overdue: Curran Lot 2-1, Bowen Lot 4-6, Suzor-Harrington Lot 4- 103, R Cecchetelli Lot 5-22. Jamie received an email from a resident in regards to the lake water level. Gary French and Lynn Estep are putting the new boards in on Saturday. Commissioner Scott stated it is still earlier then we usually put them in. Jamie mentioned at the last meter reading there are 4 meters not picking up. Commissioner Scott noted it is most likely the batteries and he is waiting on Sensus to get back to him on for training. Commissioner Strittmatter made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, seconded by Commissioner Scott and unanimously approved. New/Old Business Commissioners discussed RFPs that need to be written. Jamie asked if she supplied samples, would Commissioner Vasquez draft them. Commissioner Vasquez agreed, and will bring them to the next meeting for review. The Commissioners discussed potential changes to water rates, and decided to hold a working meeting on May 14th at 6:30 p.m. at the Clubhouse to discuss further. The Commissioners voted for Jamie to reach out to town council in regards to a potential legal issue. Commissioner Scott recommend after his conversation with Solitude that we continue using Aqua/Pro as it is ten times cheaper than another product they could use for this year. He would also like to look into mechanical de-weeding as a long term goal after much research is done to see if that is an option. Commissioner Scott made a motion to approve the de-weeding proposal with Solitude for this year, seconded by Commissioner Strittmatter. Commissioner Strittmatter made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:05PM. Motion seconded by Commissioner Scott, and unanimously approved. The next monthly meeting is scheduled for June 12, 2019 at 6:00 PM and 7:00PM. ~m~)~ 
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